Mr. President,
Brazil welcomes the delegation of Indonesia to the fourth cycle of the UPR.

With a spirit of constructive dialogue, Brazil recommends that Indonesia: 

(i) ratify the International Convention for the Protection of All Persons from Enforced Disappearance; and 

(ii) consider to formally abolish capital and corporal punishment in its legal system. 

We express concern at restrictive laws and regulations relating to sexual orientation and gender identity and urge the country to repeal such laws, in line with Brazil´s previous recommendation.

We appreciate Indonesia`s efforts to establish the National Commission on Persons with Disabilities.

We commend Indonesia for the approval, last April, of the law on the prevention and punishment of sexual violence, which adresses remedy and reparation to the victims.
[bookmark: _GoBack]
Thank you.
